
  

MEMO 
 

Engineering Department 
 
To: Board of Public Works  

From: John Neumeier, Director of Public Works/City Engineer 

Date: 3/3/2025 

Re: 2a – Recommend Award for Project 12-23, Wisconsin Avenue Seawall  

 
Background information: The City received three bids for the referenced project, 
ranging from $311,864.35 to $399,101.00. See attached Bid Tabulation. The low bid 
was Highway Landscapers, Inc. in the amount of $311,864.35. The two lowest bids 
were within $6,000 (about 1.7%) This indicates that the bids were competitive and 
the City is getting a fair price for the work.  
 
Strategic Plan: This project brings a much-needed update to an underutilized 
connection to the Fox River. The project has been a great example of collaboration 
with many entities working toward a goal of improving quality of life, increasing park 
usage, and will help work toward being a community of choice. 
 
Budget: The low bid was $311,864.35. The City has received grants from Wisconsin 
DNR for 50%, up to $128,850, and a grant from Community Foundation of the Fox 
Valley Region (CFFVR) for $95,000. An additional $75,000 has been approved and 
borrowed with previous capital borrowings for design and to help cover remaining 
construction expenses.  
 
Staff Recommended Action:  
Award Project 12-23, Wisconsin Avenue Seawall to Highway Landscapers, Inc. for 
the total base bid price of $311,864.35.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 


